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CONFIRMED

MINUTES OF THE EDUCATION ENHANCEMENT COMMITTEE

HELD ON THE 9th FEBRUARY 2011

Present:
Gail Thomas (Chair), David Ball, Jill Beard, Milena Bobeva, Sue Eccles, Crispin Farbrother, Janet Hanson, Iain Hewitt, Toby Horner, Maggie Hutchings (in place of Clive Matthews), Andrew Ireland, Chris Keenan, Stuart Laird, Jacky Mack, Philip Ryland, Jennifer Taylor, Jon Wardle, Ricky Rogers (Secretary),
Apologies: 
Andros Gregoriou, Ross Hill, Ko Leech, Clive Matthews, Chris Shiel, Jacqui Taylor, Xavier Velay, 
In attendance:
Colleen Harding (Items 3-4), Stephanie Fereday (observer), Mike Weaver (Item 9)
1
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 1st DECEMBER 2010
The previous minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting.

2
MATTERS ARISING NOT OTHERWISE ON THE AGENDA

2.1
The Chair advised the Committee that the Director of Student and Academic Services would no longer be attending as the directorate was well represented. She would still continue to have oversight of the papers and minutes.
2.2
Matters arising – Item 2.4 (from 01.12.10 minutes): Peer Observation An event to consider the way forward for peer observation has been arranged for the 8th March 2011 to discuss the principles that should underpin a new peer review approach. The University was keen to include an external guest but one had not yet been identified and therefore Linda Byles would facilitate the meeting with EEC volunteers and School colleagues to progress this for the 2011-12 academic year. A paper would be produced for the next EEC meeting outlining a proposed new approach.
2.3
Matters arising – Item 4 (from 01.12.10 minutes): External Speakers Aaron Porter: President of the National Union of Students was scheduled to speak at the University on the 23rd March 2011. EEC members were concerned that this was also the date that potential national university industrial action was scheduled. EDQ had communicated concerns to the Students’ Union about this. Toby Horner advised that Ko Leech had confirmed this still remained the date that Aaron Porter would attend, but this would be re-investigated and changed if required. 

Action: TH/KL

Charles Clarke: former Labour MP and Education Secretary of State had been invited and confirmed his attendance in the autumn term. Professor Glynis Cousin: Director of the Institute for Learning and Enhancement had not yet been invited. The Committee was mindful that external speakers should be limited to 1 per term to encourage attendance from University staff and should have a national reputation. It was suggested that the external speakers programme be advertised as being open dialogues on educational policy. 
2.4
Matters arising – Item 9 (from 01.12.10 minutes): E-learning Enhancement Forum The Chair of EEC had taken Chair’s Action to approve the revised terms of reference for the E-learning Enhancement Forum (formerly the E-learning Enhancement Group). The Committee noted the revised terms of reference.
3
EDUCATION PROGRAMME

3.1
Colleen Harding attended EEC to present a proposal outlining an education-focused staff development programme. The intention of the proposal was to reaffirm education as central within Bournemouth University and to acknowledge this through appropriate recognition and reward. The proposal was a formalised approach which would recognise the rising stars and support their pedagogic development whilst also allowing preparation for both internal and external recognition. It was modelled on the former RREP Research Programme which had been successful in supporting and developing the research agenda.

3.2
The Committee noted that the proposal was targeted at two groups of staff: those with the ability to demonstrate current excellent practice and those with the potential to achieve. It was agreed that there should only be one group with the key element being to aid career progression in the area of education. Other considerations made included whether this could be linked to level M or D awards and / or CPD, alignment to the new version of the Professional Standards Framework and HEA Fellowships and Senior Fellowships. It was suggested that the target audience should be those staff looking to achieve promotion on the basis of education, and that this programme would support them in developing the evidence and skills to progress. It was noted that the University would need to ensure realistic career progression opportunities for participants. 

3.3
EEC members agreed it would be of interest to a variety of staff and should result in a portfolio demonstrating achievements. The structure would need to be revisited and it was agreed that the proposed working group be convened to make changes and circulate to the committee prior to being sent to ULT. The new Deputy Vice Chancellor and the University Leadership Team would need oversight.

Action: CH/JT
4
TT UK ASSOCIATE MEMBER PROPOSAL

4.1
The Committee received a paper which invited BU to sign up to EPIGEUM as an ‘Associate Member’ providing the opportunity to procure online resources. Colleen Harding explained that for the reduced cost, BU could be entitled to a 3 year licence and an opportunity to share in post delivery evaluation with world-class partners and access to a unique new online community of practice. Whilst it had been noted that it could be of use to the PG Cert Education Practice programme, the Committee noted the difficulties of getting staff to engage with existing online support materials and noted that the cost could not be justified at present.

5
THE VICE CHANCELLOR AWARDS

5.1
A working group had been formed to revise the BU Staff Awards (now referred to as the Vice Chancellor Awards). 12 awards and criteria had been created and a nomination process and form had been produced. The closing date for the nomination of awards was proposed for the 31st March 2011, when they would be short listed by the Vice Chancellor’s Award Development Group. The prizes would be awarded at an evening gala on the 4th May 2011, following the Education Enhancement Conference. The awards were designed as inclusive allowing nominations from within Academic Schools and Professional Services.

5.2
The awards and criteria were considered by the Committee. It was agreed that ‘Going the extra mile’ should be re-titled ‘Exceptional contribution’, and that awards 11 and 12 regarding enterprise and research be combined following suggestions from UEG..  There was some uncertainty as to whether award 11 had to be individual or could also be a group and Janet Hanson agreed to clarify.  

5.3
The nomination form was discussed. Janet Hanson explained that she had now made a few additional changes, which clarified several concerns raised at the meeting, including recognising campus and collaborative provision students who wished to nominate University staff. The Committee was mindful that students may nominate staff members who may not wish to be nominated. It was agreed that the nomination form should include a tick box which outlined whether the nominee had been consulted and agreed to be nominated. If nominees had not been consulted then the VC Award Development Group could check this at the time of short listing, confirming if the nominees would be happy for their nomination to proceed.  

5.4
The Committee noted that prizes would be equivalent to the cost of one attendance at a conference, workshop or staff development. This was considered to be too broad. It was agreed that the wording for the prize should be amended to indicate the prize would be equivalent to the cost of attendance at a UK conference, workshop or staff development event.

Action: JH

6
EDUCATION ENHANCEMENT CONFERENCE

6.1
The Education Enhancement Conference is scheduled for the afternoon of Wednesday 4th May 2011 in the new Kimmeridge House Suite. The Conference would be formally opened by the VC and concluded by the new DVC. The title and theme of the conference would be: ‘Excellent Education: the heart of the student experience’. 

6.2
The Conference would consist of 2 sets of parallel sessions promoting educational initiatives through presentations and discussion groups. It was anticipated that there would be a maximum of 4 sessions per set running concurrently, which EEC agreed would help promote attendance.  

6.3
It was noted there was currently a lot of good practice happening across the University which should be disseminated, including CPD and the new Student Experience projects. Jill Beard advised that the Online Assessment Handling pilot would also be represented at the Conference.

6.4
Schools Executives and Directors of Professional Services would be invited to make staff recommendations to be involved with the Conference.

Action: JT
7
myBU COMMUNITIES

7.1
myBU Communities relating to education enhancement had been reviewed and it was discovered there had been fewer than anticipated, including some which did not appear to be fully utilised. It was identified that there was an opportunity to enhance this and therefore a myBU Community for wider education use was in development. 

7.2
Committee members noted that the new PVC (Research, Enterprise & Internationalisation) had developed a blog approach to research and staff considered this to be a useful reference point and communication channel for research-related items. A similar blog for education was suggested which could also be linked to the education programme to engage participants in educational discourse and dissemination. The Committee noted the development in myBU but recommended that further discussion on the creation of communities or communication tools for education be informed and led by the new DVC Education. 
8
PROFESSIONAL STANDARDS FRAMEWORK

8.1
The Committee noted the paper which had previously been submitted to the HEA Academy in response to the HEA consultation on changes to the PSF. The general consensus had outlined a need for less prescription and regulation than was proposed. 
9
PROJECT UPDATES

9.1
Computer Aided Assessment

9.1.1
Mike Weaver and Maggie Hutchings updated the Committee on the Computer Aided Assessment project within the School of Health and Social Care. During the 2008 UG review, a transprofessional unit, Exploring Evidence to Guide Practice, was validated across the framework which would be delivered to approximately 600 students. This unit had a significant blended learning approach and also introduced an online multiple-choice questions exam as part of the assessment. 

9.1.2
Online assessment had been piloted with 98 Midwifery students last year and whilst there had been some initial teething problems, all students had been assessed relatively easily. The online summative exam for the transprofessional unit had been undertaken yesterday but had not been so successful.  Technical problems were identified immediately and despite efforts to resolve these on the day, the programme team had to revert to the contingency plan and allow the assessment to be undertaken as a paper-based examination which would be marked automatically with scanner technology.  Diagnostic work later in the day identified the choice of browser as the cause of the problem.  It was reported that late instalment of the Question Mark Perception software had reduced the time for effective testing preventing the issues from being identified earlier.

9.1.3
The process involved a lot of front-loading work in the preparation stages, but it was identified that this would ease considerably staff marking workloads in the future and would only require re-freshing each academic year as required.  Feedback had indicated that students were satisfied with the process. The evaluation of the project is underway and will report following the second cohort of students. It would need to consider timetabling logistics and the availability of suitable rooms to accommodate such assessments. The Committee will note the evaluations when available in order to consider the possibility of this approach to assessment being extended across other Schools.

9.2
Online Assessment Handling Projects / VLE Enhancement

9.2.1
The project steering/working group had held a combined event on the 17th December 2010 which enabled pilot participants to provide feedback on the technology used and about their experiences of the pilot so far. It had been well attended and the feedback provided would inform the pilot and the future of online assessment handling within the University. A further event to share feedback and experiences would be scheduled for a wider audience around Easter time.

9.2.2
There had been 16 pilots in total, but 1 had dropped off and had been replaced by 2 others. The key focus of the pilot continued to be reflecting on what would need to be documented in terms of guidance and the lessons being learnt by the University.  A variety of different technologies were being utilised, some of which were proving to be more practical than others. 

9.2.3
Scott Bellamy, responsible for the student feedback stream of the pilot, was currently in the process of collecting feedback. Overall, the student’s response seemed to be favourable. 
9.3
BU Student Development Award

9.3.1
The Committee heard that enrolments onto this award had now increased to 58 students and more were expected. This now sat comfortably within the anticipated 50-100 outlined as part of the pilot. The majority of students were from levels I and H although level C, PG and 1 collaborative partner student were also participating. Students were engaging from all academic Schools although there was a higher representation from the Business School. 

9.3.2
A number of students had or were in the process of accruing the 100 points required for the award and were now preparing their online portfolios, demonstrating how the relevant graduate attributes required for the award had been met. Students could submit by the end of the spring term and these would be assessed over the Easter period by the Awards Team. An awards ceremony had been organised for the evening of the 9th May where awards would be presented by the VC and the President of the Students’ Union. Graduate Employment Services was currently working with industry to secure some additional prizes and enhance employability opportunities. Alumni would also contribute a prize and would be involved with the advisory board.

9.3.3
Following on from the pilot, feedback would be collated from students on the awards, industry, staff involved with the award and from the volunteer student mentors. In the longer term, students’ progress could also be tracked through the Destination of Leavers in Higher Education survey. It was suggested that students who had initially demonstrated interest but subsequently decided not to be involved should also be invited to provide feedback.
10
E-LEARNING ENHANCEMENT FORUM

10.1
The E-Learning Enhancement Forum had recently met under its new terms of reference, but the minutes were not available for this meeting. David Ball explained that each meeting would take a different theme with the next meeting likely to be on the topic of identifying the barriers to both staff and students in engaging with myBU. 
11
REPORTS / PROPOSALS FROM EXTERNALLY FUNDED PROJECTS

11.1
The Committee discussed the suitability of this ongoing agenda item title and agreed that it was no longer appropriate. It was suggested it should be re-titled to reflect School projects and updates. CEMP and HERE! Student Retention Project would still continue to report under the new agenda item. The secretary of EEC would invite Deputy Deans (Education) or equivalent to submit reports on educational developments and / or provide verbal updates as required. 
Action: RR
11.2
CEMP (Media School) - The primary update from CEMP involved the development of the Educational Doctorate. CEMP had discussed the proposal with colleagues from within the Schools of Health and Social Care and Design, Engineering and Computing. The award would now include more exit award points and allow a more flexible disciplinary flavour. Other Schools wishing to be involved with the development should speak directly with Jon Wardle.

11.3
HERE! Student Retention Project (DEC) - Reports were currently being produced for funders and the University. EEC would have oversight of this in due course. Additional feedback was being sought and students on Business Studies, Psychology and Ecology had been identified. It was anticipated that a sustainable themed toolkit would be developed for wider Higher Education Institution use in this area.
11.4
LearnHigher - There was nothing to report as the project had ended. The designated LearnHigher room had now been re-branded as ‘The Edge’ and was a shared facility utilised by both SUBU and SAS to encourage and promote extra-curricular activity. 
12
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

12.1
EDQ Website - The new EDQ website had gone live. It now combined existing and updated EDQ information and educational enhancement services. It would also include information on conferences, resources and sector updates.
12.2
STEM - The School of DEC was involved with a new initiative called STEM within the South West region; primarily in the areas of the first year experience, peer mentoring and employer engagement. Funding had also been made available to develop distance learning materials to allow development of BEng/MEng programmes in collaboration with Southampton Solent University. 
12.3
National Teaching Fellowships - No nominees had been received for a National Teaching Fellowship award this academic year. Preparations would begin earlier next academic year and would be linked to the proposed education programme.
13
DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING


Wednesday 13th April 2011, 2-4pm, Room PG10
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